Water Sewer Board Meeting 6-19-2018

Attendance: Ron Mills, Paul Fox, Rick Plunket, Rich Phillips, Bill Baune

Next meeting is scheduled for July 17, 2018

- Water Tower Painting was discussed, when will the painting begin and what are the temperature ranges that paint can be applied and what is the dew or how much moisture can be on the surface of the structure. Coming into a cooler nights and higher dew point of the year.
- Televising the sewer system potentially going to start in July. Now that the park project is
 nearing completion, this is will free up time with current sewer and water department
 employees to dedicate time to inspecting and inventorying the manholes and begin inspecting
 the sewer system for damages.
 - Once televising begins, each section televised will be rated and put into a category of the following.
 - Good Condition, No maintenance or repairs needed
 - Needs repairs and attention in the near future
 - Emergency repair and attention required
 - Once an inventory of the manholes begins, repair methods and determination of a cost of repairs, potential contract letting for repairs of each structure.
- 2 summer helpers have been hired and will assist in misc. projects and be able to paint hydrants, weed whipping, lawn mowing etc. This will help free up time of Rich and Lyle to get started on the sewer televising and cleaning.
- Existing pavement by the post office from a water main installation has sunk and needs to have HMA placed to take out hole that holds water. Rich spoke with CCRC about placing HMA mix in the area to make repairs.
- MiDEQ is coming to test samples out of lagoons on June 27th. All test results are very low and have good numbers and looking to field verify.

Meeting Adjourn